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LC Staff Farewells
Jolande Goldberg gave her final AALL report at our annual meeting. She particularly thanked all the law catalogers who helped her over the years with the LC indigenous law schedule and related SACO proposals. She’s hoping work will continue, without her and another colleague who retired, to constantly update the legal schedule to reflect how legal systems themselves evolve over time. She also suggested newer law catalogers or others interested in the history of the law schedule, read her article Development of a Universal Law Classification, available here: https://doi.org/10.1300/J104v35n03_05
Aaron Kuperman, who also claims to finally retire, gave a webinar K vs. B. vs. KB: The Law/Religion Boundaries at LC’s Quarterly Legal Cataloging Forum. I highly recommend listening to this fascinating topic. The recording is available here: loc.zoomgov.com/rec/share/... (passcode: ?Ehg6Yv$). These quarterly meetings are now fully online and open to anyone interested in law cataloging.
AALL Activity of Note
Once a month, the Library Systems & Resource Discovery SIS releases a “Legal Website of the Month”. This includes full MARC cataloging of the resource that anyone can use. See: https://www.aallnet.org/lsrdsis/resources-publications/website-of-the-month/
[bookmark: _GoBack]AALL member Robert Bratton joined the RDA Steering Committee’s Place/Jurisdiction Working Group. They’re tasked with reviewing “the elements and instructions related to place and jurisdiction in both the original Toolkit and official Toolkit and evaluate the intended cataloguing outcomes for each. This includes elements in Nomen and Work entities, as well as in Corporate Body and Place.” The law cataloging community is particularly protective of jurisdiction as a specific type of geographic entity. The word has been used inconsistently in RDA, however, so there is plenty of work to be done. For more info on this working group, see: http://www.rda-rsc.org/sites/all/files/RSC-Chair-2022-3%20Place-Juris%20WG.pdf
